Kevin Stewart MSP
Minister for Mental Wellbeing and Social Care

ministermwsc@gov.scot

Dear Minister
National Care Service (Scotland) Bill
We are writing to highlight again the Royal College of Nursing Scotland’s serious

concerns about the National Care Service (Scotland) Bill and to call for the legislation to
be paused. We are aware of multiple requests from other stakeholder organisations to
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Despite the Health and Care (Staffing) (Scotland) Act 2019 providing the tools to facilitate
safe staffing levels in adult social care, there is no mention of the 2019 Act in the Bill and
no information on where the responsibility for workforce planning would sit within a NCS.

There is a need for detailed plans on how social care reform will deliver fair pay, terms and
conditions for staff employed within the social care sector as well as improved access to
training and development and clear career pathways. Fair work is a vital element of
tackling the workforce crisis in the sector and ensuring that staff working in social care
are recognised and valued.

RCN members working in all fields - social care, other community settings, and in
hospitals - have expressed their concern that the creation of a NCS with the proposed
responsibilities for community health and social care services will exacerbate issues
which already exist at the interface of primary and secondary health care, and community
based and hospital-based services. Our members are concerned that this Bill is presented
without detailed proposals about how these interface problems can be avoided or how the
current situation can be improved.

This is not an exhaustive list, rather the points above are some examples of the serious
issues, of vital importance to our members and those they care for, that require proper
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